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DRAFT MINUTES: ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Tuesday 23 August 2016, 4.30 – 6.30 pm
Dame Pattie Menzies House, Ground Floor, North Building
16 Challis Street, Dickson ACT 

In attendance
Carolyn Cameron

Andrew Chalklen

Natasha Crook

David Hogg

Robert Jessop

Paul Keighley

Dugal McFarlane

David Moore

Richard Sharp

Su Wild-River

Apologies

Kelly Lee

Nat O’Rourke

Mark Williamson

The formal part of the meeting was preceded by a talk from the newly-appointed ACT Commissioner for Sustainability and Environment, Kate Auty. The formal part of the meeting commenced at approximately 5.30 pm.

1. Minutes of the previous meeting
Motion:

That the minutes of the EIANZ ACT Division Annual General Meeting held on 11 August 2016 be accepted as a true and correct record.

Moved: Dugal McFarlane
Seconded: Richard Sharp
CARRIED
2. ACT Treasurer’s Report

Richard Sharp presented the financial statement for the ACT Division for the 2015-16 financial year. He noted the following:

· With the Institute standardising financial arrangements across divisions and moving to a single banking entity, the ACT Division had moved its account from the Commonwealth Bank to the ANZ Bank. 

· The ACT Division had made a loss of around $6,000.

· Audit was still awaited.

· The Division had around $6,000 in the bank account at the time of the AGM.

· Most expenses related to events the Division ran. Until recently, forums had been free to members, while non-members paid. While this had worked quite well over time, last financial year it had resulted in a loss. The Division had also tried introducing Professional Environmental Practice (PEP) evening talks during the year, and these had also run at a loss due to fixed price overheads and limited non-member registrations.
There was some discussion about how the Committee was experimenting with the cost/pricing structure of events in order to meet the aim of making events cost neutral.

3. ACT President’s Report
Dugal McFarlane presented the President’s Report on behalf of Mark Williamson. Matters covered included:
· Richard Sharp had been presented with the Simon Molesworth Award by the EIANZ National President at a function at University House in November 2015.

· One-day forums had been held in November 2015 on the state of natural and cultural heritage places in the ACT and in March 2016 on the EPBC Act.

· Professional Environmental Practice (PEP) talks were held in May on accessing sensitive ecological data and in June on condition setting and advanced offsets as prescribed under the EPBC Act.
· The Division partnered with the ACT Government – Environment and Planning Directorate to pilot joint lunchtime seminars. The President had himself spoken at the first one on the topic of renewable energy.
· Dugal McFarlane had contributed on the planning committee for the successful delivery of the “Learning to Adapt” program in Canberra.
· The Division had held a stall at an ANU Careers Fair in March 2016.
· The Division had progressed an internship program between the ANU and the Institute and was awaiting Board sign off with a view to commencing it in the first semester of 2017.
· The Division had 77 active members at 9th August 2016.
· The President and Vice-President had attended all Advisory Council meetings over the past year, and Paul Keighley was on the Board as National Secretary as well as being on the ACT Division Committee.
· There had been a further decline in the Division’s funds during the 2015-16 financial year, primarily as a result of trying new things to add member value and to build membership. The Committee had continued to look for opportunities to reduce costs and increase revenue, and would welcome any new ideas.
· He thanked the ACT Committee members for their support, ideas and contributions during the year and advised that he would not be standing for President in the coming year.
Dugal expressed thanks to the President for his efforts during his time in the position and on the Committee.

4. ACT Board Member’s Report
Paul Keighley outlined key areas the Board had been focussing on during the past year. These included:

· Enhancing services to attract and retain members

· Delivering professional development

· Improving communications

· Representing the profession

· Improving organisational delivery
He reported that the Central Office budget was projected to be back in surplus for 2015-16, following a loss in the previous financial year. He thanked the ACT Division Committee for its support, in particular the outgoing President, Mark Williamson. 

5. Election of the ACT Divisional Committee 
The following were elected to serve on the Committee for the coming year:

President:
Carolyn Cameron
Vice-President:
Dugal McFarlane

Secretary:
Andrew Chalklen
Treasurer: 
Richard Sharp

Members:
Paul Keighley, Kelly Lee, David Moore
The meeting concluded at 6.05 pm.


